
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees  
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: October 17, 2023 
Re: South Walton Expansion Update 
 
 
The South Walton expansion is moving forward, following a joint groundbreaking event on October 2, 2023. 
Seacoast’s monthly fundraising update is enclosed.  The College is also working with Seacoast to ensure deadlines 
in the lease are amended to be realistic based on the current construction timeline, and the College will bring back 
any proposed amendment to the Board for review.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


